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                 Offerings Report  
  

February  11 & 12  

 

Offeringñ$8,489.79 

Building Fundñ$1,042.00 

   

Mass Attendance: 

       1010 
 

 

En Las Lecturas de Hoyé.. 

In Todays Readings... 

If you would like your contribution state-

ment for 2016 please contact the office at 

(210) 648-2694. Statements will not be sent 

automatically.   

Contribution Statements  

(1) En la cultura de Jesús la mano 

izquierda estaba reservada para una 

higiene que se consideraba impura. 

Por tanto, òpresentar la mejilla 

izquierdaó forzaba al agresor a abo-

fetear con la mano abierta. Dado que ese tipo de violencia sólo 

era permitido entre los que se consideraban iguales de estrato, 

la víctima desafiaba de ese modo al agresor pues confirmaba su 

igualdad, circunvalando la intencionada humillación e invitan-

do a una reevaluaci·n del concepto de òestratoó. (2) Si un 

acreedor se ganaba la túnica de un deudor (ropa interior) y el 

deudor le concedía también su manto exterior, esa desnudez 

frente a los tribunales resultaría en un desafío dramático al 

òsistemaó fundamental de injusticia junto a la oportunidad de 

reformar la actual práctica aceptada. (3) Aunque los soldados 

romanos podían forzar a la población ocupada a cargar sus 

avíos, las leyes restringían la distancia a una milla. Un ciuda-

dano civil que se prestara por voluntad propia a caminar una 

òmilla adicionaló pod²a exponer al soldado a posibles san-

ciones y desafiaba la misma legitimidad de tal subyugación. 

Lógicamente entonces, tanto Gandhi como Martin Luther 

King, Jr., vieron este consejo de Jesús no como algo sumiso, 

sino subversivo y además apremiante para la transformación 

no violenta del mal.  
 

Pregunta de la semana  

¿Hay alguna persona o situación en mi vida a través de la cual 

Dios me está llamando a aceptar la invitación revolucionaria 

de Jesús de transformar al mundo con el amor?  

(1) In Jesusõ culture, the left hand 

was reserved for hygiene considered 

unclean. òTurning the other [left] 

cheekó thus forced the aggressor to 

deliver an open-handed slap. Be-

cause such violence was permitted only between equals, the 

victim thereby challenged the aggressor with an assertion of 

equality, shortcircuiting the intended humiliation, inviting 

reevaluation of the whole concept of òstatus.ó (2) If a creditor 

won a debtorõs tunic (undergarment), and the debtor handed 

over his outer cloak too, nudity in the courtroom would ensue, 

and a dramatic challenge to the òsystemõsó fundamental injus-

tice, with an opportunity to reshape accepted practice. (3) 

Though Roman soldiers could force the occupied population 

to carry their gear, laws restricted the distance to one mile. A 

civilian volunteering an òextra mileó thus exposed the soldier 

to potential sanctions and challenged the very legitimacy of 

such subjugation. Understandably, then, both Gandhi and 

Martin Luther King, Jr. saw Jesusõ advice here not as submis-

sive but subversive, compelling the nonviolent transformation 

of evil.  
 

Question of the Week  

Is there a person or situation in my life through which God is 

calling me to embrace Jesusõ revolutionary invitation to trans-

form the world by love? 

Greetings, 
 

My name is Carrie Andrews and I am the 
counseling intern from the Catholic Chari-
ties Counseling Center who is currently 
assigned to St Jerome. I am looking to start 

a Self-Care/Support group for both adults 
and children. The topics I will be covering 
range from dance, art, and music therapy, 

to self-care such as cooking, time management, and re-
laxation techniques. If interested please let the parish 
office know at (210) 648-2694. I would like to start these 
groups by mid-February so please let the office know by 
the end of January. I look forward to seeing you in these 
groups :)  
 

Thank You 
Carrie Andrews 

Sanctuary Lamp 
 

February 19-25 
 

In Honor of the 55th Wedding  
Anniversary of Willie and  

Georgie Rainosek 

Statue Candles 
 

February 19-25 
 

In Honor of the 55th  
Wedding Anniversary  

of Willie and Georgie Rainosek 



 

February 19, 2017  7th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

             

 

St. Jerome Teen  
Acts Retreat 

March 16-19, 2017 

"Put Jesus first, and you will not thirst!"  
 

Registration for the up and coming Teen ACTS retreat, 
is now open Forms can be found in the back of the 

church or parish office. You are invited to attend a week-
end of spiritual renewal which will include, adoration, 
community, theology and service. This is a weekend to 

spend with God and make many new friends in our com-
munity.   

 

The weekend begins on the evening of March 16th with 
check in at the O'Brien Hall of St. Jerome and concludes 
on Sunday, March 19th at the 11 am mass at St. Jerome. 

 

Transportation, housing and food is included in retreat 
fees. Total cost to attend the retreat is $100.   

 

Please! Do not let lack of funds keep  
you from attending this retreat.   

 

If you have any further questions regarding registration 
or scholarships that may be available to help defray the 

cost of the retreat.   Please contact our facilitator: Clinton 
Cooper (210) 355-3541.  

 
Teen ACTS also would like to thank Bernie Ball and 
Bubba Pawelek for their service to our parish over the 

years.  Last Sunday our ministry took a moment to hon-
or them for their years of service.  Pictured here is the 

picture from this beautiful moment.  

Life Teen 

Confirmation  

We are excited to launch our new 

Young Adult Ministry on MARCH 

31ST, 2017 called ARMOR!   
 

Please contact the youth office if 

you would like more information 

about this new ministry!  
 

Put on the armor of God! Take your stand! 

From Ephesians 6:11  

Youth Programs News 

Teen A.C.T.S.  

Life Teen Meets every Wednesday from 6:30 -8:30!  

Free Food!   

Parishioners and Guests Welcome! 
 

HELP WANTED!!!  

If God is calling you to serve on the LIFE TEEN core, 

please email jessical@stjeromesatx.org 

Please note confirmation Mass will 
be held on March 5th, 2017 at 11:00 
AM ! All parishioners and guests are 

invited to attend! 

tel:(210)%20355-3541
mailto:edge@stjeromesatx.org


St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

 

 

EDGE  CCD  

TMIY  

We have been promised a new 
Springtime. For this to become a 

reality, we must journey to  
Nazareth and live the life of the 
Holy Family. To live this simple 
reality is to be caught up into an 
epic battle that spans heaven and 
earth. Everyone is called to enter 

into the mystery of Nazareth and 
be transformed. It is the universal 

call to holiness. Have you  
received a call within a call? The goal of our Lenten 

Journey this year is to journey to Nazareth so that we 
may Encounter God, listen to God's voice and "do what-
ever he tells us." "In this great undertaking, which is the 

renewal of all things in Christ, marriage... becomes a 
new reality...We see that at the beginning of the New 
 Testament, as at the beginning of the Old Testament, 
there is a married couple. But whereas Adam and Eve 

were the source of evil which was unleashed on the 
world, Joseph and Mary are the summit from which ho-

liness spreads over the earth." St. Pope John Paul II,  

Redemptoris Custos, #7. We here at TMIY invite all 
men to join us every Tuesday at 6:30pm in Flanagan 
Hall for our "Journey to Nazareth." As always, bring 

your appetite and a friend. 
 

òAs iron sharpens iron, so one man sharpens another.ó  

     (Proverbs 27:17) 

MIDDLE SCHOOL MINISTRY  
 

Join Us Every Sunday 
TIME: 5:30 PM ð 7:30 PM 

ALL 6 th ð 8th GRADE PARISHIONERS AND 
GUESTS WELCOME!  

 
New members are always welcome as are core members. 

If anyone feels a calling to join our beautiful core team, 
please email Cindy Hubbart at cmhubbart@gmail.com 

We pray each of you enjoy your 
CCD class break today and your 3 

day weekend school holiday! 
Please note, all CCD classes will 

resume on Sunday, February 26th ð 
class sessions are 9:45am to 

10:50am. 
 

Upcoming CCD calendar 
 dates are as follows: 

 

Ash Wednesday ð March 1, 2017 (Today is the time 

to plan for the Season of Lent!) Start family  
  discussions on how to plan for Lent! Communicate 

with your Catechist or CCD Office on various 
ways to accomplish various ways to plan for the 
Season of Lent ð a season of giving! 

 

March 5, 2017: All religious education classes in 

session. Parent Meeting for First Penance today. 

This must be attended by all parents with  

  children scheduled to celebrate 
       First Holy Communion this Spring! 

 

March 12, 2017: NO CCD CLASSES IN SESSION.           
 SPRING BREAK HOLIDAY.  

 

March 19, 2017: NO CCD CLASSES IN SESSION.  
 SPRING BREAK HOLIDAY.  

 

March 26, 2017: All religious education classes in  
   session. 

 

March 28, 2017: A Night of Reconciliation            
     (Tuesday Night) 

 
First Reconciliation/Penance for our students in sac-

ramental preparation from 6PM to 8PM.  
 

Your child/children should have received a Lenten Box 

ð please come by the CCD Office if no box was brought 
homeé there are plenty boxes in Pruski Hall. 

 
Congratulations to the Sixth and Eighth Grade Classes ð we 
appreciate your outstanding conduct, good behavior and great 

attendance! We love to hear the Catechistsõ positive  
compliments on the students! Congratulations to our Seventh 
Grade Class for 100% attendance reported! Congratulations to 
Mirette Pichardo ð completed Level One Catechist Certification 

ð Third Grade Catechist! Way to go! 

mailto:cmhubbart@gmail.com
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Companions for the Journey Talleres de Oración y Vida 

Boy Scouts 

Holy Name Catholic School  

Catholic Advocacy Day  

Te invitamos a vivir un taller Vida,  

Taller de crecimiento 

Taller que te regala paz y la 

Alegría de vivir! 
 

Iglesia Católica de San Jerónimo  
  

Cada Viernes 

10:00AM ð 12:00PM  

Salón Flanagan 
 

Informes:  

Irene Barba 
Tel. (210) 527-6139 

 

ϦaŜ Ǝǳǎǘŀ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǊ ŎƻƴǝƎƻΣ WŜǎǵǎΣ ǇƻǊǉǳŜ ŎŀŘŀ ǾŜȊ ǉǳŜ  
ŜǎǘŀƳƻǎ Ƨǳƴǘƻǎ ǎǳǊƎŜƴ ƴǳŜǾŀǎ ƻǇƻǊǘǳƴƛŘŀŘŜǎ ǇŀǊŀ ŎƻƴƻŎŜǊǘŜ 
ƳŜƧƻǊ ŀǵƴΦ tƻǊ ŜƭƭƻΣ ǇǳŜŘƻ ƛǊ ƛƳƛǘŀƴŘƻ ǳƴƻ ŀ ǳƴƻ ǘǳǎ ǊŀǎƎƻǎΣ ŀ 

Ŭƴ ŘŜ ƭƭŜƎŀǊ ŀ ǇŀǊŜŎŜǊƳŜ ŀ ¢ƛέΦ 
 P. Ignacio Larrañaga   

CǳƴŘŀŘƻǊ ŘŜ ƭƻǎ ¢ŀƭƭŜǊŜǎ ŘŜ hǊŀŎƛƽƴ ȅ ±ƛŘŀ 

Our next Fellowship Meeting of those 

Grieving is scheduled for Thursday, Febru-

ary 23, 2017 at 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm in Pruski 

Hall. Even if you have not attended before, 

you are welcome to come in at any time. 

We always welcome new guests. Snacks will 

be served. Bring Pictures of your loved ones 

to share and remember. RSVP: Alice 

Rutkowski @ 210-296-1380.  
 

We are still looking for new members to help with the Fellow-

ship Gatherings and with Home Visitations. If God is calling 

you to this ministry, please contact Daryl Rutkowski Chairper-

son @ 210-777-2652.  
 

The next Staff Meeting of the Companions for the Journey 

will be on February 21, 2017 @10:00 am in the Flanagan Ad-

min Building. A Commissioning Ceremony of the Officers 

and staff members will be held on February 18, 2017 at the 

5:00 Saturday evening Mass.  

Save the Date! On Tuesday, April 4, 
2017, Catholic from across the Lone 

Star State will unite for the 2017 
Texas Catholic Faith In Action Ad-
vocacy Day in Austin. Legislative 

Advocacy Days are an opportunity 
for Catholic around the state to par-
ticipate in the political process by 
voicing the concerns of the Texas 

Bishops. Participants are invited to 
visit the State Capitol and meet with 

legislative staff to discuss the Bishopõs Legislative Con-
cerns regarding issues that affect the life and dignity of 

the people of Texas. If you are interested in participating 
in Catholic Advocacy Day visit our website at 

www.archsa.org/Advocacy-day. 

Boy Scout 315 is selling Fertilizer for 
your yard again this year. The price is 
$15 for a 50 lb bag. We will be taking 
orders and payment before and after 

all the masses this weekend. This 

fundraiser is to help scouts go to  
Summer Camp. It is a great time to get 

your yard back in shape and at the 
same time help send a boy to summer 

camp. If you have any questions contact Bill Thoms  
@ 210-415 -5906. Thank You St. Jerome parish for your 

continued support of scouting! 

tel:(210)%20415-5906

